The Corporation of the Town of Thessalon

P.O. Box 220

Phone: (705) 842-2217

Email: townthess@bellnet.ca

187 Main Street

Thessalon, Ontario POR 1L0 Fax: (705) 842-2572

Website: www.thessalon.ca

Clerk: ROBERT P. MacLEAN

April 20, 2020

Mayor: WILLIAM ROSENBERG

The Honourable Greg Rickford
Minister of Energy, Northern Development and Mines
10th Floor
77 Grenville Street
Toronto, Ontario
M7A 1B3

Dear Minister Rickford:

At the April 20, 2020 regular meeting of the Corporation of the Town of Thessalon, the following resolution was passed:

"Be it resolved that the Council of the Town of Thessalon supports the resolution passed by the Town of Kingsville requesting electricity billing relief during the COVID-19 pandemic, and that a copy of this resolution be sent to the Ontario Energy Board, the Premier of Ontario, our local member of Parliament, the Town of Kingsville and the Township of Tarbutt."

Your attention regarding this matter is appreciated.

Yours truly,

Robert P. MacLean

Clerk-Treasurer

RPM/pw

cc:

Ontario Energy Board

Robert P. M Lean

The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario Michael Mantha, MPP, Algoma-Manitoulin

Town of Kingsville

Township of Tarbutt

RECEIVED APR 2 8 2020